
Minutes of Proceeding                                      Office of the County Clerk 

Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

May 18, 2009                                              Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, 

Commissioner James P Kay, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and Mary Arganbright, 

County Clerk. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman McGavran.  

 

The official minutes of  May 11, 2009, were approved and signed. 

 

Mary Arganbright, County Clerk, presented the Clerk’s and Election Office proposed 

2010 budget for consideration. 

 

Marilyn Heck, Register of Deeds, presented her 2010 proposed budget for consideration.   

  

Ken Stelter, Custodian, stopped in and presented his 2010 budget for consideration. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing. 

 

Jennifer Cleveland, District Manager Ottawa County Conservation District, and Rod 

Haley, Treasurer of the conservation district, presented the 2010 budget for consideration. 

 

Pat Baccus, County Treasurer, presented the county treasurer and vehicle fund 2010 

budget for consideration.   

 

Keith Coleman, Sheriff, gave prisoner count of Sedgwick County 31, Johnson County 3, 

and Ottawa County 1.  The current drug and alcohol testing procedures were discussed.   

 

Todd Heitschmidt, District Court Administrator, presented the district court 2010 budget 

for consideration.   

 

Dennis Frain, Culver Fire District, presented the 2010 budget for consideration. 

 

Brett Prochaska, O & L #1 Fire District, presented the 2010 budget for consideration. 

 

The commissioners worked on 2010 budget proposal for various funds. 

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.  


